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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

 
According to City Ordinance 2-17-2, the Inspector General's goals are to (1) Conduct investigations in 
an efficient, impartial, equitable, and objective manner; (2) Prevent and detect fraud, waste, and abuse 
in city activities including all city contracts and partnerships; (3) Deter criminal activity through 
independence in fact and appearance, investigation and interdiction; and (4) Propose ways to increase 
the city's legal, fiscal and ethical accountability to insure that tax payers' dollars are spent in a manner 
consistent with the highest standards of local governments. The City of Albuquerque Office of 
Inspector General (OIG) conducts investigations, inspections, evaluations, and reviews in accordance 
with AIG standards. 
 
On January 5, 2024, the OIG received an anonymous allegation stating that the Eastside Animal 
Welfare Department (AWD) was not maintaining clean areas in the kennel storage area, kennel 
freezers, and hallways. The referring party stated that blood had been left on the floor for over 
three (3) months with no attempt to clean it. The referring party also stated that large amounts of 
excrement were all over the floors which resulted in the addition of mice excrement for months on 
end. The referring party stated that this led to alleged hazardous conditions.  
 
On February 1, 2024, the OIG conducted an unscheduled walk-through of the Eastside AWD 
facility with the purpose of substantiating or not substantiating the allegations of AWD not 
maintaining clean areas specifically in the storage area, kennel freezers, and hallways. Upon 
inspection of the facility, the OIG did not identify a large amount of excrement on the floors or the 
presence of mice during the physical observation of the facility. The OIG would recommend that 
when hazardous conditions exist, management or staff should contact Risk Management for an 
assessment. 
 
As a result of the unscheduled walk-through, the OIG could not substantiate the allegation that the 
Eastside AWD facility was not maintaining clean areas in their kennel storage, kennel freezers, 
and hallways as stated in the initial allegation.  
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